
 
 
Records Access Officer 
291 Administration Building 
Stony Brook, NY 11794-1308 

 
FAX: 631.632.2981 

 
 

February 3, 2023 
 
 
Kayla Henson 
MuckRock News 
139253-41164441@requests.muckrock.com 
 
 
Freedom of Information Request – Pepsi and Coke (SUNY at Stony Brook) 
(20230123KH) 
 
Dear Kayla Henson:  
 
In response to the previously acknowledged request referenced above, the record custodian has 
provided the enclosed contract between the Faculty Student Association of the State University of 
New York at Stony Brook (FSA), Liberty Coca-Cola Beverages LLC and the Coca-Cola Company.  
While FSA itself is not an agency subject to FOIL, we are releasing this contract because it was 
entered into by FSA on behalf of Stony Brook University.  There are no responsive records in 
response to cancellation of the contract for the second and third part of your request. 
 
Portions of this record (employer identification numbers) are exempt from FOIL disclosure under 
Public Officers Law §87(2)(b) as information that if disclosed would cause an unwarranted invasion 
of the personal privacy of the data subjects.  The exempt material has been redacted from the 
enclosed record: EIN and Federal ID Numbers. 
 
 Should you wish to appeal this decision, you must do so in writing, within 30 days of your receipt 
of this letter.  Appeals must be addressed to:  

  
FOIL Appeals Officer 
The State University of New York 

                        H. Carl McCall SUNY Building – 353 Broadway 
                        Albany, NY  12246 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Douglas Panico 
Douglas Panico  
Records Access Officer 
 


